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Mr, John Bonafilia, Share Networks
U.S. Postal Service, Room 6631
475 L’Enfant Plaza West, S.W.
Washington, D.C. 20260-6631

Dear Mr. Bonafilia,

I am writing to you regarding Frontier Flying Services request for a waiver from the
passenger riderships requirements of (h) (1) of the Rural Service Improvement Act of
2002 (RSIA). 1 oppose granting the waiver as [ believe the request violates the spirit of
the RSIA in that safe, secure and reliable air transportation already exists in these markets
and services with the already qualified carriers will be increasing starting November 3,
2003. Additionally, since the act has yet to be implemented it is premature to grant a
waiver when there are not yet any known deficiencies in the existing market.

One of the main purposes of the RSIA is to stabilize the air transportation system. The
Act was also designed to provide support for passenger and freight services by supporting
carriers that already have a strong market position. In the markets where Frontier wishes
to be a mail tender there are already three qualifying carriers. The carriers are Bering Air
Service, Cape Smythe Air Service, and Arctic Transportation Services. Each carrier is
locally based and has a variety of aircraft to meet the community needs. The carriers
have some thirty vears of experience in the area. This experience is extremely valuable
in an area like ours where the weather and climate conditions are precarious. They have
all operated safe, reliable, and frequent service throughout the area in question. On the
other hand, Frontier has no operating experience in this area. It would be difficult if not
impossible for Frontier to be able to compensate for the thirty years of experience that the
other carriers already have.

The services provided by the three qualifying carriers meet the needs of the communities.
Moreover, the carriers have additional capacity if needed. Frontier’s proposed services
offer nothing of value to the existing markets, and will only harm the very carriers the
RSIA is intended to support. For these reasons I urge you to deny Frontier Flying
Services’ waiver requgst.
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